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NEW ZEALAND CHINESE ASSOCIATION INC 

           (CANTERBURY BRANCH) 

   紐西蘭堅都布厘華聯支會 

 

22 St Asaph Street, Central City,     nzcacanterbury@nzchinese.org.nz                                        
Christchurch 8011 

JANUARY 2025 Newsletter  
 

 
 

NZCA Canterbury wish you all a very Happy New Year! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Annual membership subscriptions renewals now due 

(Annual membership 1st Jan - 31st Dec) 
2025 annual NZCA subscriptions are now due. The renewal form is attached on page 10 and may be returned 
by email or delivered to 22 St Asaph Street, Central City, Christchurch 8011. 
 
The annual subscription fee is $15 for members 16 years and over. An additional fee of $5.00 applies to each 
new member application, and to those who wish to rejoin after membership lapsed over one year. New 
memberships are reviewed and approved at Committee monthly meetings usually held on the first week of 
each month. 
 
Please pay membership subscriptions to NZCA (Canterbury Branch) account: 03-0802-0003908-03. 
For further information and application forms, contact Canterbury Branch Secretary, Rhonda Ding at: 
nzcacanterbury@nzchinese.org.nz 

Chinese New Year Celebration Lunch 
 

To welcome the 2025 Chinese Lunar New Year of the Snake we invite you to our celebration lunch 
on Sunday  2nd February at 12.00 noon at NZCA Canterbury Chinese Hall, 22 St Asaph Street. 
  
Please RSVP by 26th January 2025 if you wish to attend with your name and numbers attending to 
nzcacanterbury@nzchinese.org.nz or phone Marisa 021 112 6265.  
  
FREE for current financial members. Please renew and pay your membership before arrival.  
Non-members: $20  
Students under16 years $10; Children under 5 years gold coin donation.  
 

Reserved parking available at Hagley Community College car park, access from Stewart Street. 

mailto:nzcacanterbury@nzchinese.org.nz
mailto:nzcacanterbury@nzchinese.org.nz
mailto:nzcacanterbury@nzchinese.org.nz
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President’s Message 

             HAPPY NEW YEAR!         新年快樂! 
 

As we welcome the exciting New Year, I would like to take this opportunity to extend my heartfelt gratitude to 
everyone who contributes to the success of our organisation!  

Our extremely talented and hardworking Committee members: Cindy Chan, Ian Chan, Roy Chin, Rhonda Ding, Jane Gin, 
Wing Gin, Rodney Goh, Emmie King, Graham King, Ronald Lee, Darett Lowe, Karen Prisco, Fran Yee and Marisa Yeung. 
Thank you for your dedicated service!  

A huge thank you to the leaders, organisers and their teams who dedicate their time and energy to run all our activities 
and events! These include our regular weekly activities, Chinese language classes, the festival lunches, food stall 
fundraisers, sports and social events, health and cooking sessions.     

All of you who have attended the celebration festivals must agree that our catering crew are creators of the best cultural 
feasts! Thank you to all who offer to help with preparation and clean up. Please note that we have a commercial kitchen, 
and you must follow health and safety instructions from the experienced leaders. 

Thank you to all our members and friends who continue to support us with all our events, give generously their time, 
expertise, ideas and donations. Thank you all!   

  With the increasing trend for cashless payment, we do not have EFT-POS facilities at our Hall and still accept 
cash at the door for our events. However, we really appreciate that attendees now RSVP and often prepay on-line.   

We are extremely proud that NZCA members have been recognised for their invaluable service by wider communities.  
Congratulations to Emmie King and Nancy Goh who were acknowledged for their longtime service by the Christchurch 
Multicultural Council with service awards (page 6).  In the New Year 2025 Honours List Esther Fung (Wellington) and 
Kai-Shek Luey (Auckland) were appointed Companions of the New Zealand Order of Merit for services to the Chinese 
community.  Our wholehearted congratulations! https://www.dpmc.govt.nz/publications/new-year-honours-list-2025 

 The Chinese New Year of the Wood Snake starts on 29th January this year with celebrations in Victoria Square, 
once known as Market Square. See more details on page 3 for the Christchurch Lunar Parade on 26th January and the 
Happy Chinese New Year Festival on 7th -8th February.  
 
I hope to see you all at our Chinese New Year lunch at the NZCA Hall on Sunday 2nd February ! 
 
Lois Yee   余笑儀      

 

“Fortune is a knitted feast for the eyes” 
I had the great pleasure to attend the opening of Bev 
Moon’s “Fortune” exhibition at Te Waka Huia Wellington 
Museum on Friday 29th November 2024 as representative 
for both NZ Chinese Association and Chinese Poll Tax 
Heritage Trust.   
 
This is the last showing of the successful travelling exhibit 
which will be retired on 27th April 2025.  
https://www.museumswellington.org.nz/fortune/ 
 
Photo: Mark Ngan Kee, Eileen Ng, Bev Moon, Jenny Too, Lois 
Yee 

https://www.dpmc.govt.nz/publications/new-year-honours-list-2025
https://www.museumswellington.org.nz/fortune/
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Other Upcoming Chinese Lunar New Year Events 

 

Christchurch Lunar New Year Parade – Year of the Snake 
Sunday 26th January 2025, 3pm Victoria Square    
 
Please support this annual event organised by the Qiao Yi Hong De Lion Dance Team.  
 

 
 
 
Happy Chinese New Year Festival – Victoria Square 
Friday 7th February and Saturday 8 th February  
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
  

Chinese community and cultural groups are collaborating to celebrate 
the Chinese New Year of the Snake with a 2-day festival at Victoria 
Square on Friday 7th and Saturday 8th February.   
 
NZCA Canterbury will participate with a fundraising food stall and assist 
with other activities for this festival.  
 
More information about the HCNYF event and updates are available here: 
https://ccc.govt.nz/news-and-events/whats-on/event/happy-chinese-
new-year-festival-2025 
 

 

VOLUNTEERS WANTED 
 

Fundraising Event - 2025 Sanitarium WeetBix Kids TRYathlon 
 

NZCA Canterbury is seeking volunteers to support the 

 2025 Sanitarium Kids WeetBix TRYathlon on Sunday 23rd February 2025. 

Volunteers must be 16 years and over. 

This fundraising will support Canterbury representatives competing at the 2025 
annual NZCA Sports Tournament in Dunedin. (See page 8)  

 
We would appreciate family and friends helping to support a good cause for the 
children of Ōtautahi Christchurch by giving your time to help at the annual event. 
 
Please contact or reply to Emmie King by 2nd February 2025 to register volunteer 
names by texting mobile: 021 211 7441 
 

https://ccc.govt.nz/news-and-events/whats-on/event/happy-chinese-new-year-festival-2025
https://ccc.govt.nz/news-and-events/whats-on/event/happy-chinese-new-year-festival-2025
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End of year 2024 Celebration 
Sunday 1st December 2024 

Children’s Chinese language presentations   
Our end of year festivities began with presentations of Children’s Chinese Language Awards by teachers to 
their respective classes.  
 
Thank you to all our teachers, parents and students! 
Extra special thanks to our dedicated team of teachers: Fran Yee (Chinese Class Coordinator), Jessica 
Cheung, Zhen Huang, Carol Huang, Sophia Jing, Winnie Mak, Xingai Wu (Windy), and Catherine Zhai. 
Congratulations! Effort prizes awarded to students in 2024 
Jonelle Lee, Marcus Chin, Aiden Lee, Jordan Li, Lidia Fleitas and Sebastian Lee. 
 
Entertainment, Fun and Food 
This year Adam Allsorts entertained young and old with some magic, jokes, juggling, balancing acts and many 
other surprises out of his colourful box of tricks. Adam continued to twist balloons to make animals, flowers 
and other requests from imaginative young minds. Many children also learnt to ride his tiny bikes and hover 
board.   
Thank you all for coming to celebrate a successful year, enjoying some fun, frivolity and a wonderful shared 
lunch!   
 

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



5 
 

Social Dinner  
 

 
 

 

Karaoke Social 
 

 
The Karaoke group and guests celebrated with a delicious banquet dinner on 1st December.  
prepared by Wing Gin, Jane Gin, Cindy Chan, Marisa Yeung, Yolande Mak and other helpers. 

 

  

 
 
A social night out at Tavern Harewood 
on Friday 22 November 2024. 
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New Zealand Federation of Multicultural Councils (NZFMC) Awards 
Congratulations to Emmie King and Nancy Goh (NZCA Canterbury and Christchurch Multicultural Council 
(CMC) members), who were awarded the prestigious NZFMC Professor Kuan M Goh Community Service Award. 
This was presented in recognition of their contributions and significant services to MNZ Federation and CMC for 
ethnic communities at the “Many Voices” Multicultural Festival on 30th November.  
 
The award is named in honour of the late Professor Kuan Meng Goh, founder of the ethnic multicultural 
organisation. The late Professor Goh was the first President who initiated the establishment of the Christchurch 
Multicultural Council in 1989 as a means of connecting and collaborating with the wider ethnic communities in 
Ōtautahi Christchurch. 
 
Thank you to the NZCA Canterbury Catering Team: Fran Yee, Emmie King, Jenny Yee, Aki Tanaka and Janice 
Wong for holding a food stall at the event. 
       

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  

Nancy Goh, CCC Ethnic Communities Councillor Tyla 
Harrison-Hunt 

Emmie King, CCC Councillor Mark Peters 

 
 

 

Books for sale 
We have copies of the latest books released by the Chinese Poll Tax Heritage Trust. 

Please contact Lois 0225647933.   
 

Golden Enterprise  $55;  Farewell Guangdong  $60 
 

More about info about the books –   https://www.goldenenterprise.nz/ 
https://www.stuff.co.nz/pou-tiaki/128524428/farewell-guangdong-a-history-book-

told-by-its-own-people 
 

 

https://www.goldenenterprise.nz/
https://www.stuff.co.nz/pou-tiaki/128524428/farewell-guangdong-a-history-book-told-by-its-own-people
https://www.stuff.co.nz/pou-tiaki/128524428/farewell-guangdong-a-history-book-told-by-its-own-people
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NZCA Canterbury Activities 
 

CHINESE LANGUAGE CLASSES 
Term 1 starts on 9th February – 13th April 2025 
Cantonese - Children Beginner, Children Intermediate, Adult Conversation Class 
Mandarin – Children Beginner, Children Intermediate, Children Advance, Adult Intermediate Conversation 
 
Please contact Fran Yee (021 1383663 or fran.yee@yahoo.com) for more information. 

 
SATURDAY MORNING ACTIVITIES 

Where: NZCA Canterbury Hall, 22 St Asaph St 
When: Saturdays 10.45am - 12.45 pm    Cost: $2 
  
Come along to play (or learn) social Table Tennis, Mah Jong and Darts. 
Contact person - Rhonda Ding (021 2590 745) 

 
 

SUNDAY PICKLEBALL 
Where: Russley Primary School, Cutts Rd, Russley. 
When: Sundays 1.15pm - 3.15pm 
Cost - $5   Equipment supplied 
Contact person - Rhonda Ding (021 2590 745) 
   
NZCA Canterbury Sunday Pickleball started in January 2024 for members.  
We now celebrate our 1st Anniversary! 
Thank you pickleball players for all your support and this has ensured the continuity of weekly Pickleball. 

  
We each started playing pickleball with very little or no experience. 
From then, every social player and competitive player have improved from strength to strength with persistent 
weekly play. 
  
During the year we have held organized professional coaching sessions as well as fun social dinners. 

  
We invite you to come along and try out Pickleball! 
It is an easy low impact sport to pick up with no previous experience required. 
Good exercise, lots of fun and a great way to meet people! 

 
 

Multi-Sports Programme 
Venue: NZCA Canterbury Chinese Hall (22 St Asaph Street) 
Date: Resumes Sunday 16th February 2025 (No sessions on public holidays) 
Time: 11.00am - 12.00pm 
Cost: $2 per session 
For ages from 5 years and over 
 
This is an opportunity for youngsters to try various sporting codes. Activities are created for children to socialise by 
playing sports with an objective to develop as team players from an early age. 
 
NZCA Canterbury multi-sports programme facilitates a platform that encourages children to become confident in 
school sports and prepared for future NZCA Sports tournaments. 
The focus is on teamwork, fair play, confidence building, coordination skills and leadership roles. Basketball, 
football and fitness training will be the main disciplines. 
 
Encourage your children, grandchildren and friends to come along to experience the health benefits of exercise 
and importance of team sports. 
For interest contact Emmie King - Ph: 021 211 7441, or email: graem88@xtra.co.nz  

  

mailto:graem88@xtra.co.nz
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Recruiting Canterbury Teams for 2025 NZ Chinese Easter Sports Tournament!  

Otago Southland Chinese Association (OSCA) will be hosting the 75th Annual NZCA Sports Tournament and Cultural 
Ceremony over Easter weekend in Dunedin, from Good Friday 18th April to Easter Monday, 21st April 2025. 

NZCA’s annual flagship event is held each year on a rotational basis by four main NZCA branches: Wellington, Otago-
Southland (OSCA), Auckland and Christchurch. 

The objective and spirit of the tournament is to encourage participation and to promote goodwill, friendship, mutual 
understanding and healthy competition. It is open to ages from 5 years to Veterans (Masters Grade). 

The tournament represents NZCA's major opportunity for family gatherings, intergeneration family reunions and a 
chance to rekindle friendships together with an opportunity to make new friends with many Chinese around New 
Zealand.  

Various sports ranging from Athletics (Relays), Badminton, Basketball (Grades from 5 years to Masters), Golf, Indoor 
Netball, Indoor Soccer, Lawn Bowls, Outdoor Netball, Pickleball, Table Tennis, Tennis, Touch Rugby and Volleyball 
will be contended over the weekend. 

The tournament also incorporates a formal Opening and Closing ceremony, daily social activities catered for the 
young and old and evening functions for young adults to party the night away… not to forget the traditional 
tournament canteen which is open each day! 

Express your interest to participate at the 75th annual NZCA Sports Tournament in 2025 by submitting early 
registrations. 

We’d love to have you represent Canterbury to be part of this special unique weekend. Please submit your 
registration on the separate NZCA Easter Tournament questionnaire by 2nd February 2025.  Registration form- 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScjBbmCPKLPzXn4S7rZamxLDJSM0_f7ZSZYzpHjtHYEaPOb6w/viewform 
 
Participants must be a registered member of their contingent branch to be eligible to take part in the competitions. 
Submit your NZCA membership subscription form (page 10) to NZCA Canterbury to ensure you become a current 
registered member for 2025. 

For further information contact NZCA Canterbury Branch Tournament co-ordinator Emmie King on mobile: 021 211 
7441 or email: graem88@xtra.co.nz  

https://www.nzchinese.org.nz/assets/Cant-association-photos/NZCAC-2024-Post-Easter-Presentation.pdf 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScjBbmCPKLPzXn4S7rZamxLDJSM0_f7ZSZYzpHjtHYEaPOb6w/viewform 
 

2025 NZCA Academic Awards – applications now open 
Students who have completed NCEA or equivalent International Baccalaureate or Cambridge International 
Examinations in 2024 and who qualify to apply, are invited to apply for the NZCA Academic Awards.   More 
information is included on the first page of each of the on-line application forms. 
 
For those interested in applying, please select the relevant link to your category of application and submit your 
details online. 
 
NZCA National Certificate of Education Achievement Awards NCEA Level 1 
https://forms.office.com/r/QLhb9d2wqe 
NZCA National Certificate of Education Achievement Awards NCEA Level 2 
https://forms.office.com/r/kmxjjyzHD4 
NZCA National Certificate of Education Achievement Awards NCEA Level 3 
https://forms.office.com/r/tjNSEg8kzH 
NZCA National Certificate of Education Achievement Awards NCEA Level 3 Chinese Award 
https://forms.office.com/r/n60fL901Yj 
NZCA Tertiary Scholarship Awards 
https://forms.office.com/r/8Eqkcj4CsX 
 
For more information, please contact the NZCA Academic Committee email 
here: academic.awards@nzchinese.org.nz    Applications close on the 30th of April 2025. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScjBbmCPKLPzXn4S7rZamxLDJSM0_f7ZSZYzpHjtHYEaPOb6w/viewform
https://www.nzchinese.org.nz/assets/Cant-association-photos/NZCAC-2024-Post-Easter-Presentation.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScjBbmCPKLPzXn4S7rZamxLDJSM0_f7ZSZYzpHjtHYEaPOb6w/viewform
https://forms.office.com/r/QLhb9d2wqe
https://forms.office.com/r/kmxjjyzHD4
https://forms.office.com/r/tjNSEg8kzH
https://forms.office.com/r/n60fL901Yj
https://forms.office.com/r/8Eqkcj4CsX
mailto:academic.awards@nzchinese.org.nz?subject=2024%20NZCA%20Academic%20Awards
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Acknowledgements 
We wish to express our appreciation and huge thanks to Andrew Dunford who removed and painted 
over all the graffiti from the side of our hall. Many thanks for Andrew’s efficient help! 
 
 
Obituaries 
Ning Tim CHAN (10th December 2024) peacefully passed away at Christchurch Hospital, aged 88 
years. Treasured husband of Shirley, loved Dad and father-in-law of Jeanette and Kazu, Ian and Yan 
Ping, Tina and Andrew, adored Gon Gon and Ye Ye of Rikki, Leon, Erika, Katie, Chris, Anthony, Andre, 
and their families. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Disclaimer 

Neither the Association nor any person or persons associated with it, accepts any liability 

whatsoever for the contents of this newsletter which has been prepared in good faith without 

material reward and to the best of our knowledge is true and correct in all aspects. 
 

Membership 
We value your continued support to provide events, membership discounts,  
activities for members and providing update information from our networks.  

If you would like to refer other family or friends to join, please contact  
NZCA Canterbury Secretary, Rhonda Ding 021 259 0745 or email 

nzcacanterbury@gmail.com. 

mailto:nzcacanterbury@gmail.com
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NEW ZEALAND CHINESE ASSOCIATION INC.  
 (CANTERBURY BRANCH) 

           紐西蘭堅都布厘華聯支會 
 

For more information on any of the following activities, please contact the activity leader. 
Activity 活動小組 Details 時間 Contact person 聯絡人 

Ballroom & Modern Dance 
舞蹈班(時尚及交際舞) 

Contact Emmie Emmie King   021 211 7441 
graem88@xtra.co.nz 

Beijing Health Promoting Exercise 
Group 
北京医療保健操   

Saturday 
 

Jane Gin 
021 175 5866 

Chinese Language Classes – 
Cantonese Advanced, Intermediate & 
Beginners Mandarin 
廣東話, 國語班   

Sunday 
 
9:30am – 11am 
 
 

Fran Yee   
021 138 3663 
fran.yee@yahoo.com                                                                                                                             

Cooking Classes 
烹飪班  
 

To be advised Rhonda Ding   
021 259 0745 

Karaoke Sing-A-Long 
卡拉OK  (一邊唱歌, 一邊跳舞) 

Monthly Sunday 
2pm 

Jane Gin 
021 175 5866 

Lifestyle Walking Group 
步行組 

Friday 
10am 

Tim Ng   021 263 0218, 
ng.tim@hotmail.com 
Marisa Yeung  021 112 6265 

Line Dancing 
排舞 

Saturday morning 
 

Rhonda Ding   
021 259 0745 

NZCA Annual Sports and Cultural 
Tournament 
復活節運動大會 

Easter 2025 in Dunedin 
 

Emmie King   021 211 7441 
graem88@xtra.co.nz 
 

NZCA Canterbury Multi-Sports 
Programme 
綜合運動訓練 

Sunday  
 

Emmie King     
021 211 7441  
graem88@xtra.co.nz 

Pickleball  
匹克球 

Sunday 1:15pm to 
3:15pm Russley Primary 
School, Cutts Road, 
Russley 

Rhonda Ding   
021 259 0745 

Saturday Activities  
Mahjong, Table Tennis, Darts 

Saturday 10:45am – 
12:45pm 

Rhonda Ding   
021 259 0745 

Tai Chi Class 
太極班 

Sunday 
9:00am-10am 

Marisa Yeung 
021 112 6265, 
hopyick@xtra.co.nz 

January  2025  
MEMBERSHIP & CORRESPONDENCE 會員資格通信聯繫, 請聯絡本會秘書 
Please contact the Secretary NZCA (Canterbury Branch)  
Email:  nzcacanterbury@gmail.com 
Postal address:  22 St Asaph Street, Christchurch.  
 
Further information 或到 網站,書面查詢 
Website: canterbury.nzchinese.org.nz   Membership forms, newsletters, updates are found here. 
Facebook: facebook.com/CanterburyBranchNZCA 

mailto:nzcacanterbury@gmail.com
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紐西蘭堅都布厘華聯支會 
THE NEW ZEALAND CHINESE ASSOCIATION INC. 

(CANTERBURY BRANCH) 
                          

2025 年 1月 通 告 

2025新年午餐 
 
農暦新年又快到了.今年是蛇年,恭祝各位新年快樂,身體健康,萬事如意, 

如意吉祥.定於2025年2月2日,12.00pm在會所舉行新春聚餐. 

請携同家人及友人與我們一同分享這個農曆新年聚會. 

會員免費. 

非會員每位收費: 小童五歲以下(金幣捐贈), 學生16歲以下每位$10.00 

16歲以上每位$20.00.  

請在1月26日前回覆出席午餐人數,以準備食物.  

電郵 nzcacanterbury@nzchinese.org.nz  請寫上名字,手機號碼和出席人數. 

或聯絡Marisa 021 112 6265. 

請在聚餐前更新及支付會員費用. 可使入場時暢順. 請大家合作. 

可以泊車於 Hagley Community College ,入口在 Steward St . 

 

2025年會員費及捐款(會員制 由1月1日至12月31日) 

 

2025年的會費又將開始繳交.每位會員的會費是$15.00. 新會員和會員資格過期超過一年

後者重新加入雖另加一次性$5.00報名費. 新會員的申請由委員會在每個月例會時進行

審查及批準, 會議通常在每月的第一個星期舉行,凡满十六嵗的人士都非常歡迎成為本

會會員. 感謝各人捐款,不勝感激.  

請網上支付會費, 會員會費銀行戶口 

NZCA (Canterbury Branch) account: 03-0802-0003908-03 

 

詳細資料和申請表格請聯絡本會秘書:  
 

Rhonda Ding :nzcacanterbury@nzchinese.org.nz 

表格可寄回 22 St Asaph Street, Central City, Christchurch 8011. 或電郵. 
 

 

 

mailto:nzcacanterbury@nzchinese.org.nz
mailto:nzcacanterbury@nzchinese.org.nz
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主席新年致詞 (余笑儀) 

 

 

迎接新一年的開始,藉此機會向所有為本會付出貢獻的成員衷心的感謝, 

一班有才藝又勤奮的眾人的熱誠服務, 還有各項小組負責人, 付出時間帶領各項活動進

行, 包括如常每星期的活動, 中文班,節日午餐, 籌款食品攤檔, 運動,社交活動, 健康講座, 

烹飪課等, 如果你有參加過我們節日午餐慶典, 都會認同廚房團隊的製作美味菜餚,多謝

一班義工門來準備食物和清理場地. 由於我們的廚房是商業用途, 所以必須遵守有經驗

的工作人員的健康和安全指示. 多謝各會員和朋友們來參加, 支持我們的活動, 並且奉

獻寶貴的時間,專業知識,意見和捐款. 

由於無現金付款的增長趨勢, 本會也沒有EFT-POS的設備, 但在活動節日時也接受現金

付款, 很希望各位出席前能夠RSVP人數和網上付款為盼. 

委員會成員: 

Cindy Chan, Ian Chan, Roy Chin, Rhonda Ding, Jane Gin, Wing Gin, Rodney Goh, Emmie King, 

Graham King, Ronald Lee, Darett Lowe, Karen Prisco, Fran Yee , Marisa Yeung. 

 

祝賀Emmie King 和Nancy Goh二人獲得基督城多元文化服務獎, 他們二人都是長期服務

於基督城多元文化中心. 在11月30日“ Many Voice” 晚會上獲得頒發此服務獎. 

1月29日是年初一,Victoria Square 有慶祝節目. 

2月7日和8日新春嘉年華 

2月2日在本會新年午餐 

 

 

新年榮譽獎 

由Mrs. Esther Fung 和Mr.Kai-Shek Luey獲得. 

因為二人對社區的服務而受與榮譽勳章. 資料如下: 

https://www.dpmc.govt.nz/publications/new-year-honours-list-2025 

 

新年活動預告 

 

*農曆新年巡遊 : 新年巡行 

 

1月26日星期日3pm 在Victoria Square舉行,由僑藝(弘德) 醒獅團帶領,請支持他們每年的

盛舉. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.dpmc.govt.nz/publications/new-year-honours-list-2025
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*2025年度新春嘉年華(2月7日至8日) Victoria Square 

 

是由多個不同的華人社團和文化團體合作,為期二天, 在Victoria Square舉行, 以慶祝蛇年

新年. 而本會也協助此活動, 並且加入食品位.  

有關詳細活動和更生資料,請參閱:  

https://ccc.govt.nz/news-and-events/whats-on/event/happy-chinese-new-year-festival-2025 

 

 

*徵求義工 (兒童鐵人三項比賽) (16歲以上) 

 

2月25日星期日Sanitarium WeetBix Kids TRYathlon比賽,籌款所得用為今年復活節大賽參

加者經費, 請踴躍參加在2月2日前向Emmie King登記. 

聯絡人: Emmie King 021 211 7441 

 

慶祝2024年終節目 12月1日 

*兒童的中文語言頒獎. 

我們的年終活動, 是由各級的中文老師向各自班级同學頒發優異獎.  

Jonelle Lee李鎵淇 

Marcus Chin余炳力 

Aiden Lee李疌倫 

Jordan Li李家樂 

Lidia Fleitas 

Sebastian Lee李嘉進 

特別感謝一班敬業的老師們, 

Fran Yee (中文班負責人), 老師:Jessica Cheung, Zhen Huang, Carol Huang, Sophia Jing, 

Winnie Mak, Xingai Wu (Windy), 和 Catherine Zhai. 

*小丑表演及美食 

今年由小丑Adam Allorts為我們表演有魔術,笑話,雜耍,平衡表演,還有很多驚喜來娛樂老

少群眾,扭動的氣球做出動物和花卉,為特別有想像力的孩子們製作不同的氣球動物,孩

子們也學習了騎駛他的小型單車和懸浮板. 感謝大家齊來出席慶祝成功的一年,共分享

各家的美食, 度過了一個愉快的節日. 

 

https://ccc.govt.nz/news-and-events/whats-on/event/happy-chinese-new-year-festival-2025


15 
 

*紐西蘭多元文化委員會獎狀NZFMC 

 

祝賀Emmie King 和Nancy Goh兩位都是本會和基督城多元文化的會員,獲得社區服務獎. 

在11月時 “Many Voice” 典禮上表揚他們在多元文化上做出重要服務和貢獻. 此獎項

是以已故吳光明教授命名, 他是這個多元文化會的始創人, 在1989年成立, 為第一任主

席, 用作廣泛與不同民族社區的聯繫和合作.  

多謝當天的食品單位團隊.Fran Yee, Emmie King, Jenny Yee, Aki Tanaka and Janice Wong. 

 

書籍出售 
 
 

由華人人頭税歷史遺產信託委員會發行的最新書本, 現正出售. 

Golden Enterprise “榮光基業” $55一本. 

Farewell Guangdong “告別廣東” $60一本. 

聯絡人:Lois 0225647933 

有關此書籍資料–   https://www.goldenenterprise.nz/ 

https://www.stuff.co.nz/pou-tiaki/128524428/farewell-guangdong-a-history-book-told-by-its-own-

people 

 

 

 

社交活動 

 

 

*中文班 

 

新一學期2月9日至4月13日 

廣東話:兒童初班,兒童中班,成人會話. 

國語班: 兒童初班,兒童中班, 兒童促進班,成年中級會話. 

聯絡人Fran Yee (021 1383663 or fran.yee@yahoo.com) 

 

*星期六早上活動 

星期六:10.45AM至12.45PM, 入場每人$2.00 

乒乓球,打麻將,飛鏢 

聯絡人: Rhonda Ding (021 2590 745) 

 

 

https://www.goldenenterprise.nz/
https://www.stuff.co.nz/pou-tiaki/128524428/farewell-guangdong-a-history-book-told-by-its-own-people
https://www.stuff.co.nz/pou-tiaki/128524428/farewell-guangdong-a-history-book-told-by-its-own-people
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*匹克球 

地點 : Russley Primary School Gymnasium, Cutts Road,  Russley 

時間:  星期日 1:15pm to 3:15pm 

收費:  $5.00 包用具. 

聯絡人: Rhonda :nzcacanterbury@nzchinese.org.nz     ( 021 259 0745) 

自去年1月由會員們參加打匹克球開始,現進入一週年,多謝各位球友的支持. 開始時大

家都是沒有經驗或從沒有試過打球,經每週的訓練,不同的進度各球員有不同的水準, 也

聘請專業的教練指導, 去年底時也舉行晚宴聚會. 請齊來參加此運動,無需經驗容易學

習,鍛鍊身體和結交朋友的好方法. 

 

*綜合運動訓練 

場地:本會會址 

日期: 由2月19日開始(假日除外) 

費用:$2.00(五歲以上) 

為孩子們從小去嘗試不同運動, 建立社交, 目標從小培養體育團隊合作精神, 從而鼓勵

孩子們在學校體育運動項目變得有自信心, 並且為未來出席復活節運動大會做準備, 重

點是團隊合作,公平比賽,建立自信心, 處事方針和領導角色,主要訓練是籃球,足球,體能

鍛鍊.請鼓勵孩子們來參加 

聯絡人: Emmie King - Ph: 021 211 7441, or email: graem88@xtra.co.nz 

 

招募運動隊伍為本會出席會今年復活節運動大會 

第75屆復活節運動大會於今年4月18至21日在旦尼丁舉行, 由歐他哠修付崙華聯支會舉

辦. 運動大會每年由四個城市支會輪流舉行, 惠靈頓(Wellington), 

歐他哠修付崙(Otago & Southland), 屋崙 (Auckland), 基督城(Christchurch). 其目標是提高

體育的精神,鼓勵參與促進友誼, 互相理解和健康競爭. 

 開放及由五歲至長者(師傅級), 藉此聯繫在紐西蘭的中國人互相結交, 運動項目有田徑, 

羽毛球, 籃球(五歲至大師級), 高爾夫球, 室內投球, 室內足球, 草地滾球, 室外投球, 匹克

球, 乒乓球, 網球,Touch 球 及排球. 開幕典禮及閉目典禮,每晚有社交活動,老朋友聚會或

結交新的朋友, 還有每天食堂的自家美食.  

誠邀大家來代表本會參加各項比賽,請於2月5日前報名.參加者必須是2025年的註冊會

員, 請向本會遞交會員表格.  

詳細資料聯絡本會運動協調員Emmie King. 021 211 7441 or email: graem88@xtra.co.nz  

mailto:nzcacanterbury@nzchinese.org.n
mailto:graem88@xtra.co.nz
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登記表格https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScjBbmCPKLPzXn4S7rZamxLDJSM0_f7

ZSZYzpHjtHYEaPOb6w/viewform 
https://www.nzchinese.org.nz/assets/Cant-association-photos/NZCAC-2024-Post-Easter-

Presentation.pdf 
 

 

*紐西蘭聯合總會獎學金 

 

NZCA學術獎學金,現開始接受申請,今年申請是採用簡化數碼流程, 設有五頃獎學金, 評

審基於2024年的各項考試成績來決定.(請參照英文版本.) 

https://nzchinese.org.nz/news/latest-news/2024-nzca-academic-awards/ 

NZCA National Certificate of Education Achievement Awards NCEA Level 1 

https://forms.office.com/r/QLhb9d2wqe 

NZCA National Certificate of Education Achievement Awards NCEA Level 2 

https://forms.office.com/r/kmxjjyzHD4 

NZCA National Certificate of Education Achievement Awards NCEA Level 3 

https://forms.office.com/r/tjNSEg8kzH 

NZCA National Certificate of Education Achievement Awards NCEA Level 3 Chinese Award 

https://forms.office.com/r/n60fL901Yj 

NZCA Tertiary Scholarship Awards 

https://forms.office.com/r/8Eqkcj4CsX 

 

 請於2025年4月30日前遞交完整文件. 請選擇那項獎學金申請類別,在線連結和提交個人

詳細資料. 

詳細資料請電郵NZCA獎學金委員會:academic.awards@nzchinese.org.nz 

鳴謝 

多謝Andrew Dunford為華聯會大樓外牆清理 塗鴉, 重新油漆, 感激萬分. 

 

訃聞 

 

Ning Tim CHAN陳寧添 (2024年12月10日去世) 在大醫院安詳去世享年88歲.堅都布厘華

聯支會向他的家人轉達深切的同情及慰問. 

 

 

免責聲明, 以英文版為準 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScjBbmCPKLPzXn4S7rZamxLDJSM0_f7ZSZYzpHjtHYEaPOb6w/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScjBbmCPKLPzXn4S7rZamxLDJSM0_f7ZSZYzpHjtHYEaPOb6w/viewform
https://www.nzchinese.org.nz/assets/Cant-association-photos/NZCAC-2024-Post-Easter-Presentation.pdf
https://www.nzchinese.org.nz/assets/Cant-association-photos/NZCAC-2024-Post-Easter-Presentation.pdf
https://nzchinese.org.nz/news/latest-news/2024-nzca-academic-awards/
https://forms.office.com/r/QLhb9d2wqe
https://forms.office.com/r/kmxjjyzHD4
https://forms.office.com/r/tjNSEg8kzH
https://forms.office.com/r/n60fL901Yj
https://forms.office.com/r/8Eqkcj4CsX
mailto:academic.awards@nzchinese.org.nz

